From: Robinson, Robin [mailto:Robin.Robinson@chicagopolice.org] 
Sent: Monday, March 26, 2018 7:34 PM
To: Steve Berlin
Subject: Travel completed to Charleston SC

Hello Steve,

Please be advised that the Behavioral Health Meeting for the sites working on Diversion/Deflection strategies through the MacArthur Foundation Safety and Justice Challenge initiative was a great opportunity to share best practices and gain technical assistance for the data-driven effort to reduce jail populations and recidivism while supporting public safety and increasing chances for restoration of offending individuals through treatment and not just incarceration.

The national movement to address mental health/substance abuse more effectively than a strictly law  enforcement approach is gaining momentum with the tragic rise in opioid use and traumatic conditions.  Devising realistic plans to impact the ‘front door’ of the system, i.e. police responses, will be a difficult but necessary component of that movement.  Attached is a list of the other jurisdictions engaged through the MacArthur grant.

I received no gifts or valuable consideration beyond the meals, accommodations and transportation included by the organizers.  All expenses will be reimbursed through the Cook County Health and Hospital Systems by the grant funding.

Thank you for your assistance!

Best,

Robin

Robin Robinson

Director, Community Affairs

Office of the Superintendent

Chicago Police Department

